April 4, 2019 Le 4 avril, 2019 Kakkmi

(Cracks begin to form in the ground)



T.M. Roberts Elementary School

10 Wattsville Rd. Cranbrook, BC, V1C 2A2 www.sd5.bc.ca/school/tmres

T: 250.489.4575 F: 250.489.0788

Mission statement: "To engage our learners to reach their potential in a safe and supportive community."

Parent Teacher Conferences

We will have early dismissal at 2:00 pm for parent teacher conferences the week of April $15^{th} - 18^{th}$. Busses will run at regular times.

Spring Photos

The photographers will be in on Friday, April 26th for spring photos. There will also be Kindergarten "Grad" photos that day. Typically during Spring photos, there is an opportunity for siblings to pose in the same photo. Let us know if you would like us to arrange a sibling photo. Note to K parents: the "grad" photos will run from 2:00 pm – 3:30 pm. No appointment is necessary but parent support is required.

April 8

Professional Development Day, students to not attend

April 11

PAC Hot Lunch – Subway/Booster Juice

April 12

CPF Bingo Night 5:30

April 16

CPF Meeting – 7 pm

April 19

Stat Holiday – school not in session

April 22

Stat Holiday – school not in session

Ready, Set, Learn!

Calling all pre-k students! 3-5 year olds are invited to join their neighbourhood schools for this great event. Parents and caregivers will receive helpful tips for supporting their preschooler's learning and development as well as being informed with services that are available in our community. "Ready, set, Learn" for T.M. is on May 15^{th} from 9:00-10:00

Absence from School



If your child is going to be absent from school, please call to the office to let us know why they are not here. 250.489.4575 or email TMRES.Mailing@sd5.bc.ca. Please do not email the school secretary.

PAC Facebook Page

Our PAC has a FB page called "Ecole T.M. Roberts School PAC". This is the only page that is managed by the PAC and it is used for informational purposes.

Social Media

Please see the attached letter of agreement between District partners re: Social Media. This letter has been updated and was shared at the PAC meeting last night.

CPF Bingo Night

The Canadian Parents for French are hosting a Bingo night on April 12th at 5:30. This is a fundraiser for the CPF and it is a fun, family event. Pizza is \$2.50 a slice. To give us an idea about how many and which kind of pizza to order, please email Shanda at shandaf@shaw.ca with the amount of slices you would like and what kind (cheese, pepperoni or Hawaiian). Other snacks and drinks are available at the concession. Entry by donation, parents must attend.

Make it Sow

The seed fundraiser that PAC put on was very successful. The profit was about \$1,200 and the company planted 18 trees on our behalf. Thank you to Rhonda for organizing this for the PAC and thank you to everyone who was able to support the fundraiser. We hope you enjoy the seeds.

Spring Fling Family Dance

Mark your calendar for a fun event. Our PAC is putting on Family dance again on May 2^{nd} . More information to follow.

Page	2	of	4
------	---	----	---

Parents' Corner

Groundbreaking study shows the effects of screen time on kids' brains. For more information please click on the \underline{link} .





It's hard to believe that we had this much snow just before the break to celebrate the Carnaval d'hiver. Congratulations and thank you to our grade 6 students who led this fun event for the school.

Month at a Glance

Apr. 8	Professional Development day, students do not attend
Apr. 11	PAC Hot Lunch – Subway/Booster Juice
Apr. 12	CPF Bingo 5:30
Apr. 15 – 18	2:00 dismissal for spring parent teacher conferences
Apr. 16	CPF Meeting
Apr. 19	Stat Holiday, school not in session
Apr. 22	Stat Holiday, school not in session
Apr. 25	PAC Hot Lunch – Boston Pizza
Apr. 26	Spring photos
May 2	PAC Spring Fling Family Dance
May 3	Prof Professional Development day, students do not attend
May 7	Highlands Run, participating grade 4, 5, 6 students
May 9	PAC Hot Lunch – Soul Food
May 9	Jump Rope for Heart
May 14	Class Photos
May 15	TM Track Meet at COTR, grades 4 - 6

Every time you, your family or friends shop at Save-On Foods, you can ask the cashier to put **5%** of your purchases towards our school. We use these funds to pay for enhanced curricular activities such as gymnastics, skating and field studies.

Thanks **Save-On-Foods** for supporting Cranbrook schools!

foods